Eden Planning Commission Minutes
September 23, 2019
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on September 23, 2019.  Present were:  Candy Vear, Seth Jensen (LCPC), Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.  Kristina sent an email advising a last minute conflict would not allow her to attend today’s meeting.
1. Charles made the motion to open the meeting at 3:30PM.  Tracey seconded.  Approved.    
2. Additions or deletions:  
a. Seth Jensen – Municipal Planning Grant support:  Seth spoke on LCPC assisting Waterville and Hyde Park with Municipal Planning Grant applications.  Waterville for town hall improvements and to explore traffic circulation of RT 109; Hyde Park for rehabilitation of the Grange Hall in North Hyde Park.  Recent revisions of the municipal planning grant application requirements encourage regional collaboration and support.  The more communities showing support equals a stronger application.  Seth recently spoke with the Eden Selectboard who approved and signed a resolution to support the applications.  Seth was asking for EPC’s support and signature on the resolution also.  Tracey made the motion to support the municipal planning grant applications for Waterville and Hyde Park and to sign the resolution.  Candy seconded the motion.  Approved and signed by Charles Leone, EPC Chair.  A copy was made for EPC and town files.  
3. Approve minutes of July 22, 2019:  Candy made the motion to approve the minutes of July 22, 2019 as written.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved. 

4. Enhanced Energy Plan:

a.
Comment on Craftsbury’s plan.

b.
Review updates to Eden’s plan.

As Kerin was not present these topics were tabled until the next meeting.

5. Act 250 Review – KA Harvey:   A notice of application filing was reviewed and required no action by EPC.
6. Waste Water Permit Review:  
a. Scott Yeager & Christine Packard

b. Lar & Tanya Searles

Permits were reviewed and required no action by EPC.  
7.
Town Plan Review:  None at this time.
8.
Public Service Board Review:  None at this time.  
9.
LCPC Update:  Kristina was not present to provide an update.
10.
Wetland Permit Application: None at this time.
11.
Any other business:  
a.
Next meeting – October 21st at 3:30PM:  As the August meeting could not be held due to no quorum of members and two members were absent today, all felt a poll of whether a different day or time would be more convenient for everyone was necessary.  Tracey will reach out when sending the minutes.
12.
Adjourn:  Charles made the motion to adjourn at 3:50PM.  Tracey seconded.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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